NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING

Notice is hereby given that Cleveland County Water will conduct a public meeting and comment
period on Thursday, March 18, 2021, at 5:30 pm in the Fellowship Hall of Palm Tree Methodist
Church, 1160 West Stagecoach Trail, Lawndale, NC.

The purpose of this public meeting is to receive citizen input pertaining to a North Carolina
Parks and Recreation Trust Fund (PARTF) Grant Cleveland County Water is applying for to
obtain funding to develop recreational facilities at the new Lawndale Park located at 209 East
Main Street, Lawndale, NC. If awarded, Cleveland County Water is planning to use these funds
to assist with the development of Lawndale Park to include a riverfront beach area, paddle
access area, walking loop and picnic platforms, open green, restroom, visitor orientation area,
and parking.

Due to COVID-19, attendees are asked to wear masks and socially distance. The number of
attendees within the fellowship hall will be monitored and capacity restrictions outlined in the
Governor’s Executive Order will be enforced by CCW staff.

The proposed project summary, site plan, and budget are on file in the office of Cleveland
County Water for public inspection during regular office hours. If you have questions about the
grant project, you can contact Brad Cornwell, General Manager, at 704-538-9033.

The public is hereby urged to be present for this Public Meeting. Any person desiring to be
heard on the proposal as stated above should appear at the time and place above specified.



